
Address:  Princess Road, London, NW1 8JL   

Tel : 020 7722 8500 

 Email: admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk  

Website: www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk @NW1PrimroseHill 
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WhatsApp Groups 
We have sent out a letter in respect of our class 
WhatsApp groups. Please take time to read it. 
These groups have been amazing in building 
communication networks between school and community and 
the letter simply serves as a reminder to us all about how we 
need to use them. 

What a wonderful and busy first week I’ve had as Head Teacher at your incredible school! There is so much to 

be said that it is hard to know where to start for my first newsletter, however, as the week progressed, the 

one thing that shone through above all is the amazing warmth of the PHS community. I have been truly 

overwhelmed by the good wishes and welcome I have received. Staff, parents and most especially the children 

have given me the best first week I could have hoped for. Wherever I have gone: gate, playground, classrooms 

and zoom calls (!) the generosity of spirit that makes PHS so special has been evident. I can honestly say that at 

the end of my first week, I feel very lucky indeed to be the Head Teacher of Primrose Hill School. 

The learning has started in earnest this week and whenever I’ve visited classrooms I have seen enthusiasm and 

excitement for learning with children keen to show me what they have achieved. We are all acutely aware of 

the challenges that extended periods of time away from school have caused. However, we also understand that 

in order for academic progress to be made, the school has to be a place of nurture, full of warm, positive 

relationships. These are a priority if children are going to learn effectively. Happy children are learning children!  

The best part of my week has been seeing the smiling faces of the children as they’ve left school each day. This 

tells me that these happy children will be just fine as learners. I am really looking forward to seeing them all 

grow and develop over the coming months. Phil 

Nursery Playground  

We have been very blessed with the 

revamp of our nursery playground, 

featuring a new covered sandpit and soft 

surface area amongst 

many other new 

features. This was only 

possible because of an 

anonymous donation 

allowing us to enable this.  

Our huge thanks to our 

donor for being so generous! 

Y6 Kestrels  
Mireille, who was Acting Head Teacher since September, and 
now back to her role of Assistant Head Teacher, will be taking 

over as lead teacher of Y6 Kestrels from next Monday 26th 
April. Marianne, who is the Kestrel's class teacher, is having an 

operation on her knee. I'm sure you will join me in wishing her 
a speedy recovery. So although you may not see Mireille as 

often as you did, she will still be in school and still happy to 
help any parents/carers if you need.  

Marvellous Mosaics   
The final few mosaics have been completed and put up around 

the top and bottom playground- see photos below. These 

represent each class across the school and are simply 

magnificent! Thank you to Maud and her team for these 

wonderful pieces of art! Please take some time when you're next 

in school to have a look at these.  

Humphrey - School Keeper 
Many of you have asked after Humphrey, which shows how 

much the community cares for him! He is fine and currently on 

annual leave. We will let him know you were asking after him! 
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 Keeping our Community Safe 

Please note– if you or any member of your family have 

symptoms, you need to have a PCR Test, NOT a lateral 

Flow Test—always call 111 for advice. 

 

Please check your child for symptoms, and do not come in to school if they or 
anyone in your family show the following symptoms: Remember, everyone in 
your household will have to isolate if anyone has one of these symptoms & you 

will need to arrange a COVID test:  

 a high temperature (please try to take their temperature every 

morning/check if they are hot to touch on chest & back) 

 a new, continuous cough or symptoms – this means coughing a lot, for 

more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours 

 a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell 

or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

The above 3 symptoms are from the NHS and you should always consult your GP 

or call 111 NHS or use the coronavirus service https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19/  

What to do if you have symptoms 

If you have any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: 

1. Get a test to check if you have coronavirus as soon as possible. 

2. Stay at home and do not have visitors until you get your test result – 

only leave your home to have a test. 

3. Anyone you live with, and anyone in your support bubble, must also 

stay at home until you get your result. 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/  

Always contact the school if you are unsure of what to do or would like 

some advice.  

Parent Liaison Timetable 
Liaison times will continue next week and will be at 8:45am each morning - please enter the school through the main gate, 
your child should continue to enter through the gate they usually come through. Please refer to the map below for where your 
child’s class teacher will be - as always we ask you to wear a mask and ensure you are socially distancing from the teacher and other 
parents.  

Attendance & Reporting Absences 
 

Welcome back everyone! We hope you’ve all had a restful 
Easter break in the most bizarre weather changes I’ve ever 
seen.. 
 
This term we are going to continue the focus on 
maintaining a high attendance across the school. Mandy 
and I have met to discuss how to encourage daily 
attendance for children, and some of them may have 
noticed a lovely little poster on their classroom doors 
headed ‘Scores on the Door’. Each week I will email 
teachers their class attendance for the previous week so 
that children can have a look and reflect on what they 
could do to improve this. Remember, we are aiming for 
each class to have above 95% attendance each week!  
 
Mandy and I have also come up with some incentive prizes 
too which include extra plays and a raffle. But all 
information will be released in next weeks achievement 
assembly so keep an eye out for that! 
 
Coming back to school has been a little daunting, especially 
with the amount of time children have had away, but there 
is always someone to help at Primrose Hill, we have a 
wealth of resources and connections that we can 
recommend to you, so if you’d like to talk to someone 
about this, please see myself or Mandy. 
 
Have a lovely weekend all. Lyra & Mandy. 
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